From: Terence Spakousky [mailto:Terence.Spakousky@DiamondParking.com]

**Sent:** Friday, November 18, 2016 4:40 PM **To:** Carolyn Eagan < ceagan@bendoregon.gov >

Cc: rick@rickwilliamsconsulting.com; owen@rickwilliamsconsulting.com

**Subject:** DSAC Meeting

Greetings, Carolyn. There was a conflict with schedules last night and I had to rush to pick up my daughter at gymnastics before the gymnasium closed. Sorry about that. I missed the public comment time at the end of last night's meeting.

I wanted to mention some observation regarding the discussion with lines 4 and 7 on page 3. The DSAC mentioned that the job description for the Downtown Parking Manager/Coordinator might take on other parking related duties within the City of Bend, but outside of the downtown parking district (item 4). Then, while discussing line 7, they reiterated that the parking system should be financially self-sustaining as in the guiding principles. I assumed that this meant that the Parking Manager salary would be included in the self-sustaining parking management funds.

It's just my idea that there could be some issues/complaints from downtowners if this new management position handled duties outside of the downtown area without funding from those areas. This may certainly not be an issue, this is only an observation. I just have a feeling that some people may not approve of downtown parking dollars going to projects in other areas. I was going to mention this in the public comment time, but I had to leave unexpectedly and quite suddenly.

Also, on a different subject, I had an idea about the proposed 15 minutes stalls on 800 Wall and the proposed removal of the right hand turn lane at Franklin. Who would I talk to regarding this?

Terence Spakousky Area Manager - Bend Diamond Parking Services, LLC 841 NW Bond St., Suite 7 Bend, OR 97703 (541) 317-2805